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Shane’s Shots 
Viewpoints from the Editor’s Desk 
By Shane Matzen 
Hard Court Herald Editor 
 
 
It’s that time again where we as basketball coaches begin to make our summer plans.  For 
“civilians,” that means calling the travel agent and picking which day to fly out on and how much 
suntan lotion to pack.  For us, it means deciding whether to go the league-route, shootouts, 
camps, open gyms, or a combination of these activities and others.  Hasn’t the shootout trend 
become a tremendous thing for our teams and us?  For a small amount of money, you can get 
several games and not be committed to a lengthy time period.  There are several shootouts and 
camps listed in this issue for you to choose from.  Just a personal note on this topic:  the Blue 
Storm Shootout at Southwestern Illinois College in Belleville, IL is a tremendous value.  We get 
to see each summer six new teams from a variety of states and the cost is very low.   
 
 
After a drawn-out and some would say convoluted process, we have a new head men’s basketball 
coach at the University of Missouri.  Our executive secretary Gary Filbert has given high marks 
to Mike Anderson after having had the chance to meet him shortly after his hiring and again in 
Indianapolis at the Final Four.  Much of what went on with the previous regime in Columbia 
(regardless of who you consider at fault) left those in the basketball world in Missouri splintered 
and feeling much like a rudderless ship.  As a former manager for Coach Stewart and thus an 
ardent Tiger fan, I’m excited about what Coach Anderson brings.  He’s risen from the ranks of 
unpaid volunteer assistant to what many consider the figurehead of hoops in our state.  I think 
given the path he’s taken to get here to Missouri, he will be extremely cognizant of the job we do 
as coaches regardless of what level or position we hold.  I hope you will join me in welcoming 
him to Missouri. 
 
It would be misguided of me to not mention our coach at Missouri State within this article.  Barry 
Hinson was kind enough to spend a few moments with me at the Class 4/5 Final Four discussing 
our newsletter.  He agreed to be the subject for this edition’s Q&A article.  I think you will find 
his answers to my questions both interesting and informative.  Coach Hinson did a great job this 
year with his team and is to be congratulated on not only this season but for setting up what looks 
to be a bright future for the Bears in Springfield. 
 
 
I have had two instances in the past few seasons where I felt like a character from the movie 
“Goodfellas.”  When John David Pattillo took his Poplar Bluff Mules to their first Final Four 
under his leadership, I remarked to him that I felt like Ray Liotta or Robert DeNiro to his Joe 
Pesci when Pesci became a “made man” in the movie.  That is, it was nice to know that someone 
I knew who was a good friend and a contemporary of mine had finally done it:  made it to the 
Final Four.  This year, it was with great happiness I was able to see another peer of mine mark 
this career achievement.  Randy Kriewall of Kirkwood led his Pioneers to Columbia and a good 
showing in bringing home the 3rd Place trophy.   
 
Earlier this month, Randy announced that he was leaving the coaching ranks.  As I started 
thinking about Randy’s decade-plus at Kirkwood as head coach and assistant, one main thing 
stuck out in my mind.  That thing wasn’t the great wins he had and the interesting ways you had 
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to game-plan and prepare for his teams.  Rather, it was the fact that when I coached against 
Randy it was almost as if he and I were coaching the game together, rather than against each 
other.  I like to think that I have the best interest of my players at heart off the court before what 
we do on it, but it was ALWAYS obvious Randy did.  In a district title game against Chaminade 
and the great David Lee several years ago, Randy and his staff walked onto the floor in Hawaiian 
shirts just to keep his team loose.  (I always joked with him that I was offended when he played 
against us and didn’t have the print shirt on that we weren’t a big game for them!)  Each season, 
Randy sets up what he called “70s Night at the Gym” and came out onto the court in a leisure suit 
(see picture below—Randy is 2nd from left).   These were the obvious things that he did that made 
the game fun, but you could see it in the former players that came back to Kirkwood to see their 
coach and in the gracious manner Randy treated you win or lose after a game.   
 
Those of us who have not been fortunate enough to get to the big show in Columbia I suppose 
will keep on pushing to hopefully someday sit on the floor rather than up in the corner of Mizzou 
Arena.  I know it’s that rock that I keep trying to push up the hill regardless of how many times it 
keeps falling back on me and knocking me down.  However, guys like Randy Kriewall give me 
hope, help me keep it in perspective and remember why we do what we do.   
 
 
Lastly, please take a look at the “Suggested Reading” section of the “Coaches’ Clipboard” in this 
edition of the Herald.  Listed there is a manual on the High-Low Offense made popular by Bill 
Self put together by a current high school coach in Georgia—Jim Waite.  Jim does a tremendous 
job of laying things out so it can be used by programs from those with built-in talent to burn and 
the little school with limited height, skill or ability.  He was able to spend over the course of 
several seasons while Self was both at Illinois and Kansas a week or so each year taking notes, 
asking questions and generally soaking in all the nuances of the offense and putting them to use 
with his own high school teams. 
 
 
I wish you all the best in your summer endeavors.  Just don’t forget:  if you win a lot of games 
this summer you’re setting the tone for the upcoming season.  If you happen to be on the wrong 
end of the scores, you’re taking a look at the kids and trying different things in preparation for 
when the scores really count! It’s all how you look at things…. 
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2005-2006 MBCA DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVES & OFFICERS 
 

SOUTHEAST   SOUTH CENTRAL  SOUTHWEST 
B-Travis Brown    B-Ray Steinhoff   B-Jay Osborne 
Poplar Bluff H.S.   New Haven H.S.   Nixa H.S.    
573-785-5183         
tbrown@pb.k12.mo.us   rastein@shamrocks.k12.mo.us josborne@mail.nixa.k12.mo.us 
G-Kirk Chronister  G-Craig Parrack   G-Jeni Hopkins 
Poplar Bluff H.S.   Climax Springs H.S.  Hillcrest H.S. 
573-785-5183 573-347-2352 or 2351  417-523-8000x34132  
kchronister@pb.k12.mo.us Cparra@csprings.K12.mo.us jhopkins@spsmail.org 
 
 
NORTHEAST   CENTRAL   NORTHWEST 
B-Darrell Davis    B-Mike Arnold    B-Neal Hook 
Fulton H .S.   Montrose H.S.   St. Joseph Central H.S.   
573-642-6806   660-693-4812   816-671-4080 
Darrell_Davis@fulton.K12.mo.us Coachmikearnold@hotmail.com neal.hook@sjsd.k12.mo.us 
G-Courtney Haskell  G-Gail Jones   G-Brett Goodwin 
Hickman H.S.                                   Jefferson City H. S.  St. Joseph Benton H.S.   
Chaskell@columbia.k12.mo.us Gail.Jones@jcps.K12.mo.us brett.goodwin@sjsd.k12.mo.us 

573-659-3046                                816-671-4030   
 
ST. LOUIS   KANSAS CITY 
B-Scott Harris    B-Mike Hilbert  
Timberland H.S.   Lee’s Summit North H.S. 
   
scottharris@wentzville.k12.mo.us mhilbert@lsnhs.leessummit.k12.mo.us 
G-Dawn Schuster   G-Bob Kernell 
Francis Howell H.S.  North Kansas City H.S. 
636-926-8797 816-413-5918 
ladyviking@charter.net  bkernell@nkcsd.k12.mo.us 
 
PRESIDENT:  Sean Williamson-Glendale H.S. 
PRESIDENT-ELECT:  Jay Blossom-Webster Groves H.S. 
VICE-PRESIDENT:  Stephanie Phillips-Kickapoo H.S. 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY/TREASURER:  Gary Filbert  
PAST PRESIDENT:  Randy Carter-Jennings H.S. 
COLLEGE:  Bob Burchard-Columbia College. 
JUNIOR COLLEGE:  Randy Albrecht-Meramec C.C. 
JUNIOR HIGH:   
HALL OF FAME GAME MANAGERS:   Denny Hunt-Kickapoo H.S., Jacky Payne-Stoutland H.S., Ryan 
Shaw-Hillcrest H.S. 
CLINIC COORDINATOR:  David Fox-Jefferson City H.S. 
WEB-MASTER:  Bill Gunn-Northwest H.S. 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  Shane Matzen-Marquette H.S. 
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SUMMER CAMPS/SHOOTOUT INFO 
 

MOsports.com JV JAM V  (Northwest High School) 
June 9 & 10  
5 game guarantee $225.00 
MSHSAA officiating crews  
JV & Freshman Division 
Last year we had 32 teams and two great days of basketball. This is a great 
opportunity for your freshman or sophomore programs at a low price. We will make 
every effort to schedule you against fair competition, not on your regular schedule. 
Each team will battle for the event title on the final day. If you are still in school on 
the 9th, we would be happy to schedule you late in the afternoon to help you. For 
shootout info, send a note to 
mosportsstaff@yahoo.com 
  
Hannibal LaGrange College Shootout  
Hannibal LaGrange College is hosting a shootout on June 2 & 3. For more 
information, contact Jason Durst. All kids received a T-shirt and I think that the cost 
is $200 for varsity and $150 for junior varsity, but you'll have to ask Jason to 
confirm that. 
 
contact:  
Jason Durst  
jwdurst@hlg.edu 573/221-3675 ext. 291 
  
 
ST.CLAIR SUMMER SHOOTOUT 
JULY 7TH – 8TH  
VARSITY AND JV BOYS DIVISIONS 
• $200 per TEAM ($175 for teams returning) 
• EACH TEAM GUARANTEED 5 GAMES 
• 4 GYMS CONVENIENTLY LOCATED 
• STATE CERTIFIED OFFICIALS 
• FREE T-SHIRT FOR ALL COACHES AND PLAYERS 
THE REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS JUNE 15. A $50 DEPOSIT IS DUE BY THE 
DEADLINE TO ENSURE THAT YOUR TEAM WILL BE PUT ON THE SCHEDULE.  
 
TO REGISTER OR FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: 
Shootout Director 
PHONE 314-288-4249 
E-MAIL bdenbow@stclair.k12.mo.us  
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Central Methodist Shoot-outs June 22-24, 28-30 
Central Methodist University is hosting the 21st Annual Summer Shootouts and Team 
Basketball Camps; 
 
June 2-3rd. Shootout $200 5 game minimum 8 team limit each division 
5th & 6th grade division 
7th & 8th grade division 
junior varsity 
varsity 
 
June 22-24th Team Camps JH, JV, & Varsity 28 team limit 
June 28-30th Team Camps JV, & Varsity 24 team limit 
Overnight & Commuter options, Coaching Stipends, 10 game minimum, New 
Facilities, A/C Residence Halls, gym, individual contests, mini coaching clinic  
 
For information and brochure go to www.centralmethodist.edu and go to athletics 
and basketball. Click on camps 
Call 660 248-6355 or 660 248-6204 email jsherm01@centralmethodist.edu 
  
Shootouts at Nixa 
Nixa has 2 of them.  
June 8-10 & June 22-24. 
Great price and competition. 
Call 417-725-0161 for more info. 
 
Shootouts at Rolla  
WEEKENDS OF JUNE 16-17 AND 23RD-24TH  
VARSITY, JV, 9TH, 8TH, 7TH GRADE TEAMS 
BRING YOUR ENTIRE STAFF AND ALL YOUR TEAMS 
250.00 PER TEAM W/ A GUARANTEE OF 6 GAMES 
BRING MORE THAN ONE TEAM PRICE WILL BE 225.00 
UNDERWRITTEN BY KEY SPORT OF ROLLA 
CONTACT COACH KENT THOMAS AT 573-465-2983 
 
  
Tri-Lakes Shootouts- June 1-3, June 8-10, July 20-22 
The 7th Annual Tri-Lakes Shootouts will be held over three separate weekends this 
summer. There are three divisions for the Shootouts in June, Varsity, Jr. Varsity, and 
Jr. High. The Shootout in July is for Varsity teams only. The Shootout has grown 
from 13 teams 6 summers ago to 192 teams last summer. There are hotel rooms 
available for teams wishing to stay overnight while attending the Shootout. Games 
will be played at the Branson RecPlex, Reeds Spring, and Spokane in June, and all 
games will be played at the Branson RecPlex for the July Shootout. For more info 
about the Shootout contact Todd Mercer at 417-231-2261. The contact person for 
rooms is Pam Brown, and her number is 417-338-4048. Pam's email address is 
pamb@interlinc.net  
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Affton 8 Team – Summer Shootout    June 16th & June 17th  

 Dates:  June 16th  (Friday = 2games) and 17th (Saturday = 3games) 

Location: Affton High School (St. Louis, Mo.)  Cost: $150  (5 games) 

Times:  June 16th 5:00pm, 6:00pm, 7:00pm, & 8:00pm 

             June 17th 10:00am, 11:00am, 12:00pm, 1:00pm, 2:00pm, & 3:00pm 

          Admission for spectators: $2.00  

Contact Information: 

Coach Timothy J. Knox   Affton High School 

314 – 638 – 6330 ext. 11024  E-mail knox99@charter.net 

SEMO CAMPS  
June 26-28 Tue-Wed Team Camp *  
Varsity, JV & MS Teams  
July 5-8 Wed-Sat Day &  
Individual  
Overnight Camp 
July 10-12 Mon-Wed Team Camp II *  
Middle School Teams  
July 28-30 Fri-Sun Team Camp III *  
Varsity & JV Teams  
August 1-3 Tue-Thur Day Camp  
June 27-28 2 day Team Camp Team Fee: $400 7 game minimum 
Dorm & Meals available for $35 per camper 
Starts @ 10 or 11 am 1st day 
Ends @ 6-10 pm on 2nd day (including tournament) 
  
 
MIZZOU CAMPS 
June 8-1  Team Camp 1 @ Mizzou Arena 
June 15-18  Team Camp 2 @ Mizzou Arena 
June 25-29  Individual Camp 1 @ Mizzou Arena 
July 15-16  St. Louis youth camp @ Lafayette High School 
July 8-9   Kansas City Youth Camp @ Lee's Summit North 
July 10-11  Springfield Youth Camp @ Glendale High School 
July 13-14  Jefferson City Youth Camp @ Jeff City High School 
July 18-19  Columbia Youth Camp @ Mizzou Arena 
July 23-27  Individual Camp 2 @ Mizzou Arena 
For more info, contact Tammy Armentrout  at 573-884-8884 
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 MISSOURI STATE CAMPS 
Varsity/JV Camps 
Class 1-3 June 2-4 
Class 3-5 June 16-18 
High-Intensity Shooting Camp June 5-6 
Elite Camp June 10-11 
Individual Day Camp June 26-29 
Junior High Camp June 23-25 
For forms, go to: 
http://www.missouristatebears.com/camps05.pdf 
 
  
Richland Basketball Summer League 
Call 573-283-5332 ask for Coach Jennewein 
• Every game played at Richland air conditioned gym. 
• 2 certified referees for each game. 
• Your team is guaranteed 8 games. 
• $120.00 per team.  
• Games are at 6:00pm, 7:00pm, 8:00pm.  
• Only accepting 2 more teams. 
 
You will play on Monday, June 26th or Thursday, July 6th. 
You will play on Monday, July 10th or Tuesday July 11th. 
You will play on Monday, July 17th or Tuesday July 18th. 
You will play on Monday, July 24th or Tuesday July 25th. 
 
 
 

CENTRAL MISSOURI STATE 
MULES SUMMER BASKETBALL CAMPS 

(For more information - contact Brad Loos at 660-543-4757)  
Individual Camp (Grades 1st - High School Senior)  June 4-7 

$260 - Overnight / $220 - Commuter 
 

Team Camp (For 8th grade - Varsity High School)  June 29-July 1 
$170 - Overnight / $145 - Commuter 

 
Day Camp (Grades Kindergarten - 8th)  July 17-20 

$100 
 
 

SOUTHWESTERN ILLINOIS COLLEGE 
BLUE STORM SHOOTOUT 

Saturday & Sunday, June 10 & 11 
Belleville, IL (15 minutes from downtown St. Louis) 

3 games on Saturday in pool play 
3 games on Sunday in 8-team tournament format vs matched teams from Saturday’s pool play 

$210/team   competition from around Midwest 
for more info, call SWIC and ask for men’s basketball office  

1-800-222-5131 or (618) 235-2700 
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Q&A With the Difference-Makers 

 
 
 

In this edition of The Hard Court Herald’s Q&A we spoke with the head coach of 
the Missouri State Bears, Barry Hinson.  Coach Hinson has recently completed 
his sixth season at the helm of the Bears and in the process led his team to the 
NIT quarterfinals against perennial-power Louisville.  We asked Coach Hinson 
several questions which we hope will hit home with high school coaches around 
Missouri. 
 
Hard Court Herald:  As you recruit across the Midwest and nation, how would you put 
Missouri high school basketball in the context of how it is played 
elsewhere? 
 
Barry Hinson:  I think the style of play is similar in the Midwest with most 
states.  I don't see a big change unless you head to the east or west coast.  I think we 
are very fortunate to have such competent coaches here in the state of Missouri.  As you 
can tell by our roster, we have elected to recruit the majority of our players from the state 
because of this very reason. 
 
HCH:  Recruiting has become a nation-wide endeavor for college basketball 
teams across the country regardless of size, conference affiliation, etc.  In your tenure at 
MSU, you have had good chunk of your roster filled by native Missourians.  Has that 
been something that has "just happened" or something that you set out as a priority from 
day one? 
 
BH:  On the very first day of my job I announced at my press conference 
that we would make Missouri a recruiting priority.  As you can tell by our roster, we have 
done so.  It is my job to recruit the very best basketball player that also fits our system. 
 We have been fortunate to have that type of student-athlete available in our state. 
 
HCH:   This question has been asked to both of our previous interview 
subjects, but it's always interesting to see how different coaches in the college ranks 
react.  What are things you look at in a high school player that make you say to yourself:  
"This kid has been taught well by his high school coach?"  
 
BH:  There are several things that I watch for in a student-athlete whether it is in practice 
or in a game.  For example, how does he react to coaching, adversity, and success? 
 I've always been a big believer in reading body language.  When I go to watch a game, I 
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focus on the individual and no one else.  From the moment he touches the floor for 
warm-ups to introductions, and substituting in and out of the game.  I look at all of his 
reactions. 
 
HCH:  While you have practiced at this writer's gym several years ago and 
yours truly picked up a couple of great drills we still use with my team...have you had the 
occasion to see something at a high school practice while recruiting that opened your 
eyes and made you say to yourself "We need to be doing that?"  And, if so, would you 
share an idea or two you may have implemented at the college level? 
 
BH:  I've not attended one practice that I haven't picked up something to bring back to 
our team.  It could be a drill, a quote, an observation, or something as simple as a logo 
design or school motto.  One of my favorite things I picked up at a high school practice 
was at the end of every pick up game, before the team could win, they had to make a 
free throw.  If they missed, the game continued until they could make a free throw. 
 
HCH:  What role do you see that you must play serving as the coach of Missouri State 
University in the context of being a true representative of basketball in Missouri? 
 
BH:  My role never changes.  I am a coach, teacher, confidant, father, friend, advisor, 
etc...  I've always told my players and their families fifteen years from now I could care 
less whether they could make a jump shot.  What I do care about is are they a better 
father, better husband, better citizen and that they achieved graduation for I know it will 
last them the rest of their life. 
 
HCH:  High school coaching has become more and more a full-time, year-long job for 
those who wish to pursue excellence in it (a far cry from the days of taking the 
basketballs out in October and putting them up in February).  The time constraints make 
balancing coaching and family time tougher and tougher with this evolution.  As a coach 
in the major college basketball ranks and having this situation be a given for you, what 
are some words of advice for our coaches who are wanting to be a leader of young men 
AND a great husband and father? 
 
BH:  In the last ten years, with the creation of the Internet, chat rooms, message boards 
and sports talk radio our jobs as coaches have taken on a greater challenge.  It is simply 
glorification or vilification and no in between.  I truly believe that teachers/coaches can 
and will have the most impact on our society.  With that being said, I have often spoken 
out loud they should be paid as such. It is my opinion teachers/coaches are far under 
paid and under appreciated.  I am reminded by a quote from Arnold Palmer "It's nice to 
be important, but it's more important to be nice". 
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THE HARD COURT HERALD 
the official publication of the Missouri Basketball Coaches Association 

 

Advertising rates 
 
Full Page:   $500 
 
Half Page:   $250 
 
Quarter Page:  $125 
 
Bring information about your camps, clinics, 
leagues, events and coaching-related items 
right to your target audience…Missouri’s 
basketball coaches! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

YOUR AD 
HERE 
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COACHES’ CLIPBOARD 
 

Play of the month 
“Beloit”  (pick & roll) 

 
 
 

This edition’s “Play of the Month” courtesy of the Playanizer CD.  The CD and other useful coaching aides can be purchased through 
their web-site at:  http://www.teamanizer.com/ 

 
 
 
 

Suggested Reading: “High/Low Motion: Tips, Counters and Techniques” by Jim Waite 
This easy-to-follow and implement manual breaks down Bill Self’s famous High-Low Offense for use by 

the high school coach.  To order, go to syskos.com or contact Jim at waitej24@hotmail.com 
 
 
 

Web-Site of the Month:  Hoops U (www.hoopsu.com) 
This is a comprehensive site full of coaching tools (videos, books, etc) as well as a plethora of plays, 

training tips, etc. 
 
 
 
 
To contribute to the Coaches’ Clipboard (plays, drills, books, quotes, web-sites, etc.) or to submit any other item for 
“The Hardcourt Herald (article, article idea, etc.), contact Shane Matzen at hardcourtherald@hotmail.com.   
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       MISSOURI BASKETBALL COACHES ASSOCIATION 
                     Report of March 11, 2006 Board Meeting 
 
1.Meeting was called to order by President Williamson at 8:30Am 
 
2.The Report of October 16, 2005 Board Meeting was handed out and Secretary Filbert made the 
following comments: 

A. The Show-Me State Games Scholarship Money has been received. $1000.00.   
B. The John Lenox Memorial Basketball Exhibit fund is over $42,000.00. 
C. Secretary Filbert attended the Iowa Basketball Coaches Association clinic in November 

2005 and reported back to Board. 
D. The Columbia Convention and Visitors Bureau have established a Sports Fund. MBCA 

will apply for funds to host our Clinic in the fall of 2006. The limit is $15,000.00 per 
event. 

E. The Academic All State Banquet is set for Sunday May 7, 2006 instead of April 24th 
has stated on the agenda. 

F. Election of Board members has been put off until the fall of 2006. 
3. Denny Hunt made the motion to accept the Report. Jacky Payne seconded the motion. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
4. MBCA member Don Edwards who is also on the MSHSAA Board of Control introduced the 
new Executive Secretary of MSHSAA Kirwin Urhahn. They were joined later by Kevin Garner, 
Assistant Director, who is in charge of Basketball. Mr. Urhahn will take over July 1, 2006. He 
indicated that MSHSAA welcomed comments, thoughts and concerns that the MBCA and other 
Basketball Coaches in Missouri would have for MSHSAA policies and positions. 
5. Secretary Filbert introduced the University of Missouri Athletics Director Mike Alden and 
Senior Associate Athletics Director Mario Moccia. Mike told the Board that he welcomed MBCA 
thoughts and ideas on the next Men’s Coach. These could be forwarded directly to him by E-mail, 
letter or phone. Mario mentioned that they were moving quickly and contact should be made soon 
with his office, Mike or members of the search committee. 
6. Don Edwards brought up the MSHSAA Proposition that will be put before the members this 
spring. This Proposition if passed, would cut one week off of the season at the beginning. After 
much discussion Bill Gunn made the motion that “MBCA opposes the change and should 
propose options.” Craig Parrack seconded the motion and it passed. 
7. Secretary Filbert presented the Treasurers Report. Denny Hunt made the motion to accept the 
report. Jacky Payne seconded the motion and it passed. 
8. Clinic Chair David Fox gave his report on the fall 2006 Clinic to be hosted by MBCA. The 
dates are Thursday and Friday October 19 & 20, 2006 at Columbia College. He explained the 
format of having six different teams workout, including a Division I Women’s and Division I 
Men’s teams, two Division II, Division III or NAIA Women’s and Men’s teams. There could be 
two ‘A’ speakers and twelve to fourteen ‘B’ speakers. Board members and other members who 
have contacts with College Coaches should check with them about working out and or speaking 
during the next three years. It is hoped that a three year grid of teams and speakers, who will be 
contracted. The Clinic Committee will meet on Sunday May 7, 2006 at 11:00 AM prior to the 
MBCA Academic All State Banquet at the Reynolds Alumni Center on the University of 
Missouri campus. 
9. Board Members are encouraged to stay for the MBCA All State Selection Committee meetings 
to assist as needed. 
10. MBCA Hall of Fame Games are set for Friday June 30, 2006. Player selection will begin 
immediately. Ryan Shaw and Todd Yearack of the MO Sports Hall of Fame will head that 
committee. 
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11. The MO Sports Hall of Fame has agreed to become the Presenting Sponsor of the Academic 
All State Banquet with a donation of $3000.00. A list of MBCA Academic All State Team 
member who has currently qualified was handed out. Others will be added as received. Jerald 
Andrews, President and CEO of the Hall will be asked to be the speaker. 
12. Secretary Filbert ask that Board members look over the list of current Academic All State 
team members to help determine the Show-Me State Games Scholarship winners. 
13. The Richard Fairchild Coaches of the Year for Class 4 & 5 were discussed. The MBCA 
member whose team finished highest in the State Tournament will be the winner. 
14. Board member David Fox will work with the Special Olympics in their selection of Mr. & 
Miss SOMO. 
15. The following have been mentioned as candidates for the 2006 Class of MBCA Hall of Fame 
members: Dale Williams; Ed Linsey; Jim Bidwell; Jim Byland; Larry Graham; Rick Mills; Ed 
Heller; Jim Enlow; Bill Carter; Cleo Elbert; Andy Jackson. The ceremony will take place on 
Friday June 30, 2006 at noon at the MO Sports Hall of Fame. 
The fund raising drive for the John Lenox Basketball Memorial is on going with the goal of 
$60,000.00. This fund will be used to renovate the Basketball area in the Hall, but specifically to 
honor those members of the MBCA Hall of Fame. 
16. Secretary Filbert reported that membership has reached 730 plus. This is the largest 
membership in MBCA history. 
17. Hard Court Herald Editor Shane Matzen reported that very few complaints had been received 
about the use of the Internet to distribute the newsletter. This method of distribution has saved the 
Association a good bit of money. The user and password to open the January edition is mobca 
and layup. Bill Gunn, Web-Master and Shane were congratulated on a job well done. 
18. Old Business. 

A. Board Members were ask to help with the MSHSAA Traditions program. 
B. Past President Randy Carter will represent MBCA as a non-voting member at the 

MSHSAA Advisory. President Williamson is unable to attend. 
19.Secretary Filbert mentioned that MBCA is working with the MO Sports Hall of Fame to bring 
in Roy Williams next fall to be the speaker at our clinic and also the speaker at their Basketball 
Luncheon. 
20. Denny Hunt made the motion to adjourn. Jacky Payne seconded the motion. Passed 
unanimously 
 
 
             MISSOURI BASKETBALL COACHES ASSOCIATION 
                          Report of March 18, 2006 Board Meeting 
 
1. Meeting called to order by Secretary Filbert at 8:35 AM ( President Williamson, President-

Elect Blossom and Vice-President Phillips were unable to attend) 
2. Since a limited number of Board Members were present, MSHSAA Board Member Don 

Edwards, MSHSAA Executive Secretary-Elect Kirwan Urhahn decided to return during the 
MBCA All State Committee Meetings. MSHSAA Assistant Director Kevin Garner stayed for 
a portion of the meeting. 

3. Assistant Director Garner encouraged MBCA members to work with their Administrators in 
matters concerning MSHSAA potential policy changes. These include the shortening of the 
Basketball season and the use of three officials for state and regular scheduled games. He also 
encouraged members of the MSHSAA Advisory Committee to be prepared with MBCA 
positions for the meeting in April 2006.(MBCA Board Members Shane Matzen, Crag Parrack 
& Ray Steinoff are Advisory committee members) 

4. Members present were ask to look at the report, which were handed out, of the MBCA March 
11, 2006 Board Meeting. Secretary Filbert reviewed the items mentioned in the report from 
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the October 16, 2005 report. In addition the Treasurer’s report of February 23, 2006 was 
handed out. 

5. The 2006 Clinic  report made discussed and members were encouraged to volunteer for the 
various jobs. 

6. Board members were reminded that the Hall of Fame games are scheduled for June 30, 2006. 
7. Secretary Filbert reported that 37 boys and 27 girls had been nominated for MBCA Academic 

All State. Several nominations had been received but for various reasons had not been added 
to the list. The reasons included being nominated by non-members, not meeting the criteria 
and lack of official transcripts. The date for the event is Sunday May 7, 2006. The MO Sports 
Hall of Fame will be the presenting sponsor and President and CEO Jerald Andrews will be 
the speaker. Their sponsorship amount is $3000.00. This will allow for a better meal and 
should help the Association break even. At this point the Show-Me State Games Scholarship 
$500.00 awards will go to Mackenzie Stirmlinger of St. Joseph’s Academy and Alex 
Moosman of St. Francis Borgia. 

8. Richard Fairchild Coach of the Year winners are: 
A. Class 5 Girls-Dan Rolfes, Incarnate Word Academy 
B. Class 5 Boys-Roy Green, Kickapoo High School 
C. Class 4 Girls-Yancey Little, Ozark High School 
D. Class 4 Boys-Dave Neier, St. Francis Borgia High School 
E. Class 3 Girls-Mark Spigarelli, Pembroke Hill High School 
F. Class 3 Boys-Danny Farmer, Charleston High School 
G. Class 2 Girls-Ed Lindsey, Clopton High School 
H. Class 2 Boys-Steve Combs, Harrisburg High School 
I. Class 1 Girls-Cori Elifrits, Dekalb High School 
J. Class 1 Boys-Tim Jermain, Jefferson High School 

9.The following are being considered for the MBCA Hall of Fame Class of 2006:  
A. Jim Byland, Jefferson City High School 
B. Bill Carter, Thomas Jefferson School 
C. Cleo Elbert, Thomas Jefferson School 
D. Jim Enlow, Centralia High School 
E. Larry Graham, SLCC Flo Valley 
F. Marlon Hammond, Lincoln High School 
G. Ed Heller, Official Northeast Missouri 
H. Andy Jackson, Lincoln Prep Academy 
I. Ed Lindsey, Clopton High School 
J. Rick Mills, Leeton High School 
K. Dale Williams, School of the Osage High School 

10.  Mr. & Miss Show-Me Basketball list were amended as follows: 
A. Girls - Lacee Grove, Hillcrest High School added. 
B. Boys – Jarryd Cole, Winnetonka High School dropped, he is not a senior – Kyle Kirk, 

Kickapoo High School added – Bobby Hill, Vashon High School added – Kyle Fisher, 
Harrisburg High School added – Drew Newhart, Cameron High School added. 

C. Selection is made by College Assistants who will remain unnamed. 
11. Special thanks to Craig Parrack, Gail Jones, Neal Hook, Jacky Payne for helping with the 
MSHSAA Heritage Program. 
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2005-2006 MBCA ALL-STATE TEAMS 
 

 
CLASS 5 

BOYS 
 

Kyle Kirk  Kickapoo  6-5  SR Roy Green 
Ben Hansbrough Poplar Bluff  6-3 SR Travis Brown 
Leon Powell  Vashon  6-7 JR Floyd Irons 
Bobby Hill  Vashon  6-6 SR Floyd Irons 
Conner Teahan Rockhurst  6-5 JR Mark Nusbaum 
Bristan Kelley  Lee’s Summit North 6-6 SR Mike Hilbert 
Alex Austin  Rock Bridge   6-2 SR Jim Scanlon 
Roderick Pearson Raytown South 6-3 SR Bud Lathrop 
Mo Smith  Hazelwood Central 6-4 SR Josh Martin 
Richard Rose  Troy   6-2 JR Mitch Wilkins 
Justin Taylor  Webster Groves 6-0 SR Jay Blossom 
Brett Gifford  Rock Bridge   6-10 SR Jim Scanlon 
Adam Leonard Lee’s Summit North 6-1 SR Mike Hilbert 
Tyler Richardson Kickapoo  6-1 SR Roy Green 
JaJuan Maxwell Raytown  6-6 SR Mark Scanlon 
 

Coach of the Year:  Roy Green-Kickapoo 
 

CLASS 5 
GIRLS 

 
Anna Florzak  Notre Dame De Sion 6-0 SR Mike Dunn 
Morgan Henderson Notre Dame De Sion 6-1 SR Mike Dunn 
Brianna Culberson Jefferson City  5-10 SR Doug Light 
Felicia Chester Incarnate Word 6-2 SR Dan Rolfes 
Danielle Adams Lee’s Summit  6-0 JR Brian Bubalo 
Shakara Jones  Howell Central 6-1 JR Brian Ricker 
Kelsey Luna  St Joseph’s  5-6 SR Julie Goessling-Matheny 
Mackenzie Stirmlinger St.Joseph’s  5-11 SR Julie Goessling-Matheny 
Ashlee Barrett  Incarnate Word 5-10 JR Dan Rolfes 
Michelle Senf  Mehlville  5-11 SR Ed Feibeg 
Lacee Groves  Hillcrest  5-10 SR Jeni Hopkins 
Amanda Hanneman Blue Springs South 5-11 SR Adam Coutier 
Monique Jones Lee’s Summit North 5-11 SR Tricia Lillygren 
Hannah Carter  Kickapoo  5-7 SR Stephanie Phillips 
Ashlea Williams Hillcrest  6-2 JR Jeni Hopkins 
 

Coach of the Year:  Dan Rolfes-Incarnate Word 
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CLASS 4 
BOYS 

 
Alex Moosman Borgia   6-0 SR Dave Nier 
Paul Eckerle   Borgia   6-1 JR Dave Nier 
Dominique Johnson Lincoln Prep  5-10 SR Andy Jackson 
Julian Beard  Sikeston  6-2 JR Gregg Holifield 
Tyler Oakley  Ozark   6-8 JR Steve Hunter 
Sanijay Watts  Jennings  6-4 SR Randy Carter 
Clay Ederer  Pleasant Hill  6-4 SR Scott Jermain 
Alex Henderson Willard  6-1 JR Brad Barton 
Kramer Soderberg St Charles West 5-11 SO Terry Hollander 
Zach Plackemeier Duchesne   6-2 JR Wade Bouslog 
Matt Powell  Logan-Rogersville 6-0 JR Rod Gorman 
Chad Shockley St. James  6-0 SR Ben Smith 
Carvel Witter  Ruskin   5-10 SR Gary Marlin 
Dominique Thorston St Joseph Lafayette 6-6 SR Russell Book 
Brad Harper  Warrensburg  6-5 JR Chris Nimmo 
 

Coach of the Year:  Dave Neier-St. Francis Borgia 
 

CLASS 4 
GIRLS 

 
Whitney Widaman Mexico  5-6 SR Ed Costley 
Tanisha Smith  Lincoln Prep  6-1 SR Jeff Atkins 
Casey Garrison Bolivar  5-10 FR Gary Keeling 
Rachel Baker  Mexico  6-0 JR Ed Costley 
Alicia Bell  St Joseph Benton 5-7 JR Brett Goodwin 
Melissa McIntosh St Joseph Benton 5-8 JR Brett Goodwin 
Katie Bond  Ozark   6-0 JR Yancey Little 
Brianna Mingo  Logan-Rogersville 5-6 SR Ben Glasgow 
Alyssa Mullen  Lee’s Summit West 5-10 JR Kirk Hipple 
Ashley Agee  Moberly  5-7 JR Patty Thorne 
Courtney Lauer Lutheran South 5-9 JR Jeff Reis 
Brianna Frigerio  Lutheran South 5-8 JR Jeff Reis 
Brittany Slifer  Warrensburg  5-7 SR Russ Hough 
Krystal Glessner Republic  6-0 SR Kris Flood 
Latoya Johnson Lincoln Prep  5-5 JR Jeff Atkins 
 

Coach of the Year:  Yancey Little-Ozark 
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CLASS 3 
BOYS 

 
Michael Lance Twin Rivers  6-3 SR Jim Vaughan 
Brett Collins  Mountain Grove  6-2 SR Duane Hiler 
Drew Lansford Belle   5-8 SR Shawn Erickson 
Eric Anderson  Cameron  6-0 SR Kevin Nichols 
Darrell Stokes  Miller Career   5-7 JR Michael Brown 
Tomas Brock  Mount Vernon  6-0 JR Skip Brock 
Adam Knollmeyer Linn   6-9 SR Ryan Robertson 
Tori King  Maplewood  5-10 SR Corey Frazier 
Alex Wiggs  Alton   6-3 SR Blake Reese 
Drew Newhart  Cameron  6-1 SR Kevin Nichols 
Jamarcus Williams Charleston  6-5 JR Danny Farmer 
Nick Dykeman Springfield Catholic 6-3 SR Sam Wutke 
Ty Adams  Steelville  6-10 SR Kurt Keller 
Matt Rogers  Doniphan  6-10 SR Shawn Gibbs 
Matt Sherman  Fayette   6-2 SR Brandon Friebe 
Marquis Jones  Cardinal Ritter 6-1 SR Marvin Neals 
 

Coach of the Year:  Danny Farmer-Charleston 

CLASS 3 
GIRLS 

 
Ashley Ray  Fair Grove   5-6 SR Mike Bell 
Jessica Johnson Fayette   6-1 SR Kristen Conrow 
Abby Spieler  California  5-5 SR Shane Meyer 
Kaniesha Agee Pembroke Hill  5-9 SR Mark Spigarelli 
Kristina Mingos Pembroke Hill  5-11 SO Mark Spigarelli 
Melisa Pence  Southern Boone 6-0 SR Pat Lacy 
Liz Moriondo  Mount Vernon  5-5 SO Jim Kleine 
Vanessa Van Bleism Smithville  5-8 SO Trevor Mosby 
Kelly Raffety  Lawson  5-7 SR Lisa Glenn 
Julian Palan  Lathrop  6-0 SR Mark Gordon 
Skye Wade  Licking  5-8 SR Gary Greene 
Whitney Davis  Boonville  5-6 SR Tara Brackman 
Elysia Dunn  Pembroke Hill  6-1 SO Mark Spigarelli 
Kayla Rice  Westran  5-8 SO Gary Dresback 
Morgan Davis  Doniphan  5-7 JR Jimbo Blackwell 
 

SPECIAL RECOGNITION 
Mandy Hampton Ava 

(perished during the season in a tragic car wreck) 
 

Coach of the Year:  Mark Spigarelli-Pembroke Hill 
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CLASS 2 
BOYS 

 
Kyle Fisher  Harrisburg  6-3 SR Steve Combs 
Mike Smith  Van-Far  6-6 SR Brian Meny 
Scott Humphrey Salisbury  6-3 SR Ken Wyatt 
Shawn Kelley  Skyline  5-9 SR Branden Shelby 
Brian Warth  Marionville   6-4 SR Ted Young 
Erick Roe  West Platte  6-4 SO Zane Tanner 
Alex Steil  Advance  6-2 JR Joe Shoemaker 
Dustin Price  Spokane  6-2 JR David Sherer 
Anthony Jones South Pemiscott 5-9 SR Chris Moore 
Joe Lincoln  Tipton   6-4 JR Jim Lincoln 
Stefan Garrison Osceola  6-3 JR Bob Campbell 
Ryan Presley  Marion C. Early 6-0 JR David Francka 
Wayne Fick  Vienna   6-0 SR Pat Rapert 
Andrew Kueker Sweet Springs  6-7 JR Tim Smith 
Jesse Richardson Cass-Midway  6-2 SR Larry Burchett 
 

Coach of the Year:  Steve Combs-Harrisburg 
 

CLASS 2 
GIRLS 

 
Michelle Anderson North Platte  6-3 SR Roger Giger 
Mikal Bencomo Clopton  5-1 SR Ed Lindsey 
Sara Boss  Billings   6-0 SR Vickey Spivy 
Kasey Brooks  Crest Ridge   5-10 SR Rick Schmidli 
Moneshia Davis  Metro   5-8 SO Gary Glasscock 
Brittany Dodson Metro   5-5 JR Gary Glasscock 
Krista Duncan  Russellville   5-8 SR Mitch Gier 
Laken Enochs   Harrisburg  5-7 JR Angie Enochs 
Kelsie Hargus   Marion C. Early 5-9 JR Melody Stewart 
Randi Henderson Skyline  5-4 SR Kevin Cheek 
Jessica James  North Platte  6-0 JR Roger Giger 
Emily Ringen  Lincoln  5-7 SR Marlin Hammond 
Kathleeen Scheer New Haven  6-2 SO Melanie Schmit 
Trisha Sprague  Gallatin  5-8 SR Rick Linn 
Alicia Turner  Clopton  5-7 SR Ed Lindsey 
 
 

Coach of the Year:  Ed Lindsey-Clopton 
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CLASS 1 
BOYS 

 
Jeff Liggins  Bell City  6-1 SR Brian Brandtner 
Kody Schieber Jefferson  6-0 SR Tim Jermain 
Daniel Patterson Tuscumbia   6-0 SR Tony Pace 
Bradley Mudd  Silex   6-0 SR Shannon Jeffrey 
Matt Jenkins   Jefferson  5-11 SR Tim Jermain 
Will Bogan  Bell City  6-10 SR Brian Brandtner 
Kaleb Cooper  Walnut Grove   6-4 JR Scott Berry 
Jordan Starke  Chamois  6-3 SR Jeremy MaKague 
D.D. Gillespie  Scott County Central 5-10 SO David Heeb 
Andrew Smith  Verona   6-2 SR Brad Stewart 
Nate Patterson  Golden City  6-6 SR Marty Alsup 
Travis Munsterman Montrose  5-11 SR Mike Arnold 
Malachi Finley Stet   6-5 SR Lyle Lafoan 
Cody Ballah  Climax Springs 6-0 SR Tom Parrack 
Brock Hill  New Franklin  5-11 SR Ross Dowell 
 

Coach of the Year:  Tim Jermain-Jefferson 
 

CLASS 1 
GIRLS 

 
Kelsey Wolfe   Dekalb   5-6 SO Cori Elifrits 
Sammy Jo Pierce Deklab   5-6 SR Cori Elifrits 
Haley Stockton Leeton   5-10 SR Arnie Drendel 
Tia LaFavor  Leeton   6-1 SR Arnie Drendel 
Shea Smith  Delta   5-7 JR Randal White 
Ashley Fleming Silex   5-9 SO Robert James 
Kayla Wies  New Franklin  5-11 JR Benji Dorson 
Misty Bettis  Chadwick  6-0 JR Terry Mitchell 
Allie Helzer  South Nodaway 5-11 JR Duane Bustob 
Kallie Schoonever Mound City  5-9 FR Craig Walker 
Lindsay Acker  Hermitage  5-7 JR Shane Salmon 
Chelsea Rouse  Green City  5-9 JR Bobby Sangster 
Leanne Robison Community  6-1 JR Bobby Curtis 
Nikki King  Tuscumbia   6-0 SR Shane Stocks 
Monica Wilson Gilman City  5-5 SO Tina Holt 

 
Coach of the Year:  Cori Elifrits-Dekalb 
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MISSOURI BASKETBALL COACHES ASSOCIATION  
2006 BOYS ACADEMIC ALL STATE TEAM 

 
NAME    SCHOOL    COACH 
 
Mustafa Abdul-Hamid MICDS    Don Maurer 
Eric Anderson   Cameron R-1 High School  Kevin Nichols 
Jordan Barton   Warrenton High School  Mike Brueggenjohann 
Zac Buchanan   Ava High School   Jeff Schnakenberg 
Jake Butz   Rolla High School   Kent Thomas 
Jason Cozine   South Nodaway R-IV High School Doug Freemyer 
Atticus Dyer   Odessa High School   Marlon Dyer  
Jimmy Gesling  Centralia High School   Brian Brown 
Jamie Givens   Fox High School   Lance Anders 
Cody Green   Kirkwood High School  Randy Kriewall 
Eric Henry   Jefferson C-123 High School  Tim Jermain 
Macy Hilton   Stoutland High School  Jacky Payne   
Jeff Hirst   Fort Osage High School  Roger Hunt 
Michael Hollo   MICDS    Don Maurer 
Brock Houston  Savannah High School  Nick Kemerling 
Eric Humes   West Platte High School  Zane Tanner 
Jerome Jackson  Rockhurst High School  Mark Nusbaum 
Danny Jaegers   Linn High School   Ryan Robertson 
Evan Jones   Mansfield High School  Terry Writer 
John Keller   Owensville High School  Greg Williams 
Collin Koenig   Lutheran High School   Chris Domsch 
Jimmy Matthews  Sparta High School   Shawn Poyser 
Todd Mattson   Jefferson C-123 High School  Tim Jermain 
Kyle McQuinn  Jefferson C-123 High School  Tim Jermain 
Andrew Merz   Timberland High School  Scott Harris 
Alex Moosmann  St. Francis Borgia High School Dave Neier 
Greg Morse   Twin Rivers High School  Jim Vaughn 
Taylor Nelson   Dexter High School   Gavin Miller 
Trever Neuroth  Oak Grove R-6 High School  Jeff Strickler   
Jason Patel   Houston High School   Aaron Griffin 
Alex Ressel   Notre Dame High School  Paul Hale 
Michael Rodenberg  Orrick R-11 High School  Morgan Dickson  
Richie Roepke   Strafford High School   Steve Dodd 
Nathan Scheiderer  Salisbury High School  Kenny Wyatt 
Rusty Stauder   Lindbergh High School  Jason Wolfard 
Preston Stigall   Mountain Grove High School  Duane Hiler 
Hunter Thieme  Greenwood Laboratory High School  Darren Taylor 
Drew Thomas   Stoutland High School  Jacky Payne 
Matt Wopata   Oak Park High School  Fred Turner  
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MISSOURI BASKETBALL COACHES ASSOCIATION  
2006 GIRLS ACADEMIC ALL STATE TEAM 

 
 

NAME    SCHOOL     COACH 
 
 

Jayci Angell   Centralia High School    Bob Reeves 
Sarah Beck   South Harrison High School   Theresa Hunsaker 
Sarah Buchschacher  Lindbergh High School   Bill Thoele 
Kasey Currence  Thomas Jefferson Independent School Bill Carter 
Rachel Dorson  Salisbury R-IV High School   Jason Haines 
Meaghan Endicott  Lindbergh High School   Bill Thoele 
Kathleen Flanigan  Thomas Jefferson Independent School Bill Carter 
Emily Gates   Francis Howell High School   Dawn Schuster 
Deidre Hayden  Van-Far High School    Wes Rowden 
Amanda Helton  Vienna R-1 High School   Mick Byrd 
Brianne Holtkamp  Jefferson City High School   Doug Light 
Krista Miesner  Perryville High School   Victoria L.Lohmann 
Kate Moon   Clark County R-1 High School  Jason Harper 
Emily Page    Vienna R-1 High School   Mick Byrd 
Erin Parks   Farmington R-7 High School   Steve McFarland 
Kristen Ploetze   Poplar Bluff Senior High School  Kirk Chronister 
Sandra Pratt   Poplar Bluff Senior High School  Kirk Chronister  
Kelly Raffety   Lawson High School    Lisa Glenn 
Ashley Rethemeyer  Hermann High School   Todd Anderson 
Ashlee Russell  Spokane High School    Paul Perrigon 
Audrey Saunders  Northwestern R-1 High School  Roger Johnson 
Mackenzie Stirmlinger St. Joseph’s Academy            Julie Goessling-Matheny 
Stephenie Stumpe  Sullivan High School    Jason Merkel 
Laura Therina    Lindbergh High School   Bill Thoele  
Elizabeth Wagoner  Crest Ridge High School   Rick Schmidli 
Julie Weitzel   Eureka High School    James Alsup 
Gail Whitmarsh  Miller R-2 High School   Scott Tooley 
 
 

MBCA SCHOLAR-ATHLETES OF THE YEAR: 
 

Alex Moosman 
St. Francis Borgia 

 
& 
 

Mackenzie Stirmlinger 
St. Joseph’s Academy 
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Wrapping things up...... 
 
The 2006 MBCA Academic All-State Banquet will be held at the Reynolds Center on the 
campus of the University of Missouri-Columbia on Sunday, May 7 at 1pm.  Jerold 
Andrews of the Missouri Sports Hall of Fame in Springfield will be the keynote speaker.  
The MSHOF is serving as the sponsor for this year’s event to the tune of a generous 
$3000 donation.  Also to be recognized for their part in the proceedings is the Show-Me 
State Games.  The SMSG is for the second straight year donating $500 each to the 
Scholar-Athletes of the Year for their use in furthering their education. 
 
To qualify for Academic All-State, the student-athletes listed in the pages prior all were 
successful in attaining the following achievements:  score at least a 27 on the ACT (or 
equal on the SAT or PSAT), maintain at least a 3.25 GPA, start at least 90% or play in 
75% of the quarters of his/her games and maintain good moral character and display good 
citizenship.   
 
In addition to the Academic All-Staters listed above, the Richard Fairchild Memorial 
Coaches of the Year will be honored (you can find a listing of the winners in the MBCA 
All-State Teams).  The MBCA Coach of the Year award is named in memory of Richard 
Fairchild, the long-time coach at Chillicothe High School. Richard, during his long 
tenure, coached both the boys and girls teams at CHS. His boys team won the 1981 State 
Title in Class 3A. His girls team finished second in 1994 in Class 3A. Rich served two 
terms as President of MBCA and for thirteen years was the Basketball Commissioner of 
the Show-Me State Games. 
 
The 2006 Mr. & Miss Show-Me Basketball Award winners will be announced at the 
banquet as well.  The highest honor in Missouri high school basketball will join a list of 
elite athletes.  That list of past recipients can be found at the end of this newsletter.  Also, 
the top contributors to Special Olympics basketball will be recognized as Mr. & Ms. 
SOMO Basketball for 2005-2006. 
 
Ron Zetcher, one of the most acclaimed college officials ever hailing from our state, will 
be presented with an award at the May 7th ceremony.  For his contributions to basketball 
in Missouri, Ron will have bestowed upon him the Carrie Francke Award. 
 
This year’s class of inductees into the Missouri Basketball Coaches Hall of Fame will be 
honored at the annual MBCA Hall of Fame All-Star Games.   The proceedings will be 
held once again at the Hammons Student Center on the Missouri State University campus 
on Friday, June 30th.   
 
Finally, plans are in place to hold the inaugural MBCA Coaches Clinic this fall at 
Columbia College.  An open letter to the membership was sent out via e-mail recently, 
but a copy of it from our executive secretary Gary Filbert follows in this newsletter. 
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Dear MBCA membership, 
 
I am pleased to bring to you the news of an exciting development with our association.  On 
Thursday-Friday, October 19-20, 2006 we will be holding the 1st Annual MBCA Coaches Clinic.  
While we have been involved with clinics in the past, this will be the first conducted solely by the 
MBCA. 
 
Columbia College in Columbia will be the site for our clinic.  The Southwell Complex has been 
recently enlarged and renovated and will serve as an ideal site to hold what we think will be a 
comprehensive way for you to further your basketball expertise.  Within the building you will 
have the chance at any one time during the clinic to be in the “speaker gymnasium” where a college 
coach (we are in negotiations at the present to secure a Division I coaches [men’s and women’s] 
with Final Four experience) or panel group will be speaking.  Meanwhile, in the main gym, a 
college team of the opposite gender to the speaker/panel will be conducting practice.  Between the 
two sites, you will have a chance to look over the latest in basketball technology, equipment, 
uniforms, etc as we hope to have a vendor roster to rival any other clinic you have attended in the 
past.  The list of items that we hope will be attractive to you as a coach include: 
 

• Top-notch college coaches and teams from all levels (men and women) speaking and 
practicing  

• Extensive vendor site provided for your convenience  
• Meal provided on-site at Columbia College 
• T-shirt to each coach in attendance 
• Hospitality Room provided at the clinic hotel (TBA) 
• MSHSAA rules meeting provided 

 
We think the ability to bring all of these things to you all at one site (with the exception of the 
hotel and hospitality room) gives you one of the best opportunities to further yourself as a coach 
you will ever encounter.   
 
While the groundwork has been laid for the clinic, the MBCA can still use your help.  If you have 
ideas or connections to speakers, vendors, sponsors, etc. please direct them to me at my e-mail 
address (show4games@aol.com) or give me a call (573-442-2567 ).  I will make the official contact 
to these persons or entities as the official representative of the MBCA.  We can also use any other 
help or ideas you can provide.   
 
We as an association are extremely excited about this opportunity we have to make coaching 
basketball in this state a special endeavor.  I hope you will join us and take advantage of that 
opportunity. 
 
 
 
Yours in hoops, 
Gary Filbert 
Executive Secretary 
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Past Mr. Show-Me Basketball Winners 

 
2005-Tyler Hansbrough-Poplar Bluff 

2004-Drew Richards, Logan-Rogersville  
2003-Spencer Laurie, Kickapoo 
2002-Jimmy McKinney, Vashon 

2001-David Lee, Chaminade 
2000-Joel Shelton, Vashon 

1999-Kareem Rush, Pembroke Hill 
1998-Jaron Rush, Pembroke Hill 

1997-Larry Hughes, CBC 
1996-Tate Decker, Webster Groves 

1995-Ryan Robertson, St. Charles West 
1994-Monte Hardge, Jefferson City 

1993-Kelly Thames, Jennings 
1992-Brian Gavin, Parkway Central 

1991-Marcus Timmons, Scott County Central 
1990-Jevon Crudup, Raytown South 

1989-Chris Heller, Rockhurst 
1988-Anthony Peeler, Paseo 

1987-John Cooper, Rockhurst 
1986-Anthony Bonner, Vashon 

1985-Monroe Douglass, McKinley 
 
 

Past Miss Show-Me Basketball Winners 
 

2005-Heather Ezell, Kickapoo 
2004-Katie Dierdorf, Visitation 
2003-Laura Granzo, Kickapoo 

2002-Kari Koch, Elsberry 
2001-Dionnah Jackson, Parkway West 

2000-Terianne Wolford, Nixa 
1999-Karensa Barr, West Plains 

1998-Lauren Jackson, North Kansas City 
1997-April McKinney, Incarnate Word 

1996-Niele Ivey, Cor Jesu 
1995-Amy Rhea, John F. Hodge 

1994-Kristin Folkl, St. Joseph’s Academy 
1993-Marsha Burton, Marionville  

1992-Andrea Siemer, Jackson 
1991-Melissa Grider, Marshfield 

1990-Melody Howard, Marshfield 
1989-Kim Mahn, DeSoto 

1988-Rhonda Moore, Hazelwood East 
1987-Lisa Sandbothe, Washington 
1986-Lori Sandbothe, Washington 

1985-Janet Clark, St. Joseph Lafayette 
 


